
DEDHAM BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES 

July 6
th

, 2017 

 

 

 

 

 

IN ATTENDANCE: 

Jason Brogan MS, CISSP, Chairperson 

Dr. J Stephen Camer MD Vice Chairperson 

Leanne Jasset, B.S.P., RPH, Member 

Catherine Cardinale, Health Director 

Renee Johnson, Administrative Assistant 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:08 

                         

First order of Business 

1) Leanne Jasset, calls for a reorganization of officers where the board rotates roles of 

chairpersons.  

 

Jason Brogan is appointed Chairperson 
Dr. Stephen Camer, MD appointed Vice Chair 
Leanne Jasset is appointed Member 
 

2) Catherine Cardinale, First order of Business: 

i. Hearing with Mr. Fleming owner and operator of McGolf Junior Golf Academy at 

McGolf. Asked to appear before the board for over 50 violations  Time spent by 

the Health Department on working with Mr. Fleming in order to make sure his 

camp was in compliance exceeded normal hours.  

ii. Mrs  Cardinale notifies the Board that Mr. Fleming knowingly went on to open 

his camp without a license, although he was aware of numerous violations, and 

operated for three days before the department was notified  

iii. Leanne Jasset asks Mr. Fleming for commentary ie: being non-compliant for two 

years straight. 

 
 

iv. Mr. Fleming states that he has run camps outside of Dedham, for 17 years. He 

states that he has a great appreciation for the work that the Jessica, Leontia, and 



Catherine do., He states that he has never been put through such a rigorous 

inspection, and he didn’t understand the scope of the regulations, and it was 

not his intention to be unprepared. He believes that he had completed the 

checklist, however after reading the regulations he now realizes it wasn’t all 

there.  He states that next year will not be a repeat of this year. 
 

v. The Board decides to allow the camp to run, as long as the regulations that are 

set forth are followed as well as, to review the binder from last year. Dr. Camer 

recommends a spot inspection and encourages that if Mr. Fleming has questions 

about the process, to please contact the department. Mr. Brogan speaks on 

behalf of himself and states that he is less inclined to be tolerant of the process 

not being followed next year and suggests the board put Mr. Fleming on the 

agenda for review at next meeting, as well as the camps past year’s binder. 

 
 

 

3) Catherine Cardinale’s report 

 

i. 127 Curve Street the Property is making progress, however a gentleman 

who is the Nephew of the resident is stacking numerous items in the 

yard. State Representative Paul McMurty called Mrs. Cardinale to inquire 

about how to help this woman. Cardinale stated that she had intended to 

call this resident in front of the board. They came to an agreement 

whereas volunteers would come to the residence, and also a dumpster 

would be placed Mrs. Cardinale also spoke to the nephew that he had 24 

house to remove items. 

 

ii. Two new establishments, An Adult daycare and a new restaurants, El 

Centro. Still waiting for: Oscar’s Chick Filet, Blue Ribbon BBQ, Horse 

Thieves, and Hooters.  

i. Review of possible Marijuana Regulations by the Board of Heath  

 

 

Meeting Adjourned 7:50 

 

 

 

 
 

      _________________________________________ 

      Jason Brogan, Chairman 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


